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Town of Fairview 

Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee Meeting 

August 3, 2017 

 

 

The following Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee members were present:  Jerry Clontz, 

Scott Cuthbertson, Wendy Nielsen, Bill Riffle and Leon Whitley 

 

Others present:  Teresa Gregorius, Town Clerk 

 

Public Comments 
 

None 

 

Items of Business 
 

A. Welcome New Members 

 Jerry Clontz welcomed new members Wendy Nielsen and Bill Riffle. 

B. Review Resident Request to install a “Little Library” at Park 

Alex Smith, Senior at Piedmont High School, presented her plan to build and install at the park 

a “Little Library” based on the take a book leave a book concept.  Plans for the structure were 

shared with the Committee members.  Committee members discussed the concept. 

 

Leon Whitley made a motion to approve the “Little Library”.  Scott Cuthbertson seconded the 

motion.  Committee members Clontz, Cuthbertson, Nielsen, Riffle and Whitley voted yes (5-

0).   

 

C. Discuss Future Amenities for Park 

Jerry Clontz stated that he would like for the Committee to begin thinking about amenities 

that can be added to the park without breaking the budget (volleyball court, basketball goals) 

especially amenities that would appeal to older kids.   

 

Mr. Clontz stated that lights will be installed in the park next week and the pond has been 

stocked. 

 

Mr. Clontz suggested the Committee consider purchasing fish feeders for the pond.   

 



2 | P a g e  
 

Mr. Clontz asked the Committee to think about having a one year anniversary celebration of 

the park opening this coming spring. 

 

Mr. Clontz stated he was looking into purchasing mats to go underneath the swings to keep 

the mulch in place.  Also checking on solar lighting around the walking trail. 

 

D. Minutes 

 

Leon Whitley made a motion to approve the July 6, 2017 minutes.  Wendy Nielsen seconded the 

motion.  Committee members Clontz, Cuthbertson, Nielsen, Riffle and Whitley voted yes (5-0). 

 

 

Bill Riffle made a motion to adjourn.  Scott Cuthbertson seconded the motion.  Committee 

members Clontz, Cuthbertson, Nielsen, Riffle and Whitley voted yes (5-0).   

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________  ____________________________________ 

Teresa Gregorius     Jerry Clontz 

Town Clerk      Chairman 

 

 

 

Approved this 7
th

 day of September, 2017 
 

 


